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DECEMBER 2019 REPORT FROM 
CAMEROON BY ABASIAMA 

It is a brand new year once again and I am  
thankful for all of God's 
blessings upon our lives. 
The month that ushered 
us into 2020 was full of 
gospel activities. The 
gospel work of our 
preaching resulted in the 
salvation of a young man 
named Rodney. He is our 
latest new convert 
baptized on Sunday 15th 

December 2019. He is 25 years old. 
 As the church is increasing in number to the 

glory of God, we are facing an ever- expanding 
necessity to provide spiritual support to our members. 
Having been in the service of this congregation for 
twelve years, I fully understand the various needs of 
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Announcements 

Calendar for January–on the table in the back 

New Years’ Eve – Our Get-together was last Tuesday. Thanks to all who 

made it a success. 

Meetings – tonight after Worship Services 
Save –Labels, Food Pantry Items, Change Jar, Cans, Medicine Bottles, & OTC 

Medicines, peanut butter, & Stamps 

Bookmark our Facebook page. And add 

EllabellChurchofChrist@hotmail.com to your contact list. Brother Paul 

asks that you simply email him anything you want to appear on the 

Facebook page; pictures, announcements, etc. 

Call List –There are forms on the back table if you want to be added to our 

call list. If you want a call made, call me or text me and I will make the call 

and schedule it. 912-667-0519 

Prayer List –There is a form on the back table to add names to the prayer 

list. 

Worship Services Online – Go to our website and there is a link at the bottom. 

Join us from anywhere in the world online. 

 

Proud to Serve in Worship 
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church. I tried my best to play the role of a minister 
from January to December.  

We ended the year with many challenges. In  
December we had a 
scare in the 
orphanage. One of our 
children sustained 
injuries in an accident. 
Right now as I write, I 
am under the dizziness 
of malaria 
medications.  

 On the last day 
of the month of 
December, the 
husband of our own 
sister Seraphine 
Massango passed on 

to eternity. the sister is now a young widow with three 
little boys without a father. Our church is bereaved. I 
don't really have much energy to write more of what is 
happening in Cameroon because I am going to the 
hospital for more treatment of my own self. But I must 
struggle to end the report with thanksgiving to all our 
supporters. Thank you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
                                                                 

Naomi in the hospital 

The girl in red shirt 

is Naomi a few days 

before the accident. 

The former 

preacher Richard 

came visiting 

Regina, the foster 

mother to the 

orphans standing 

with the former 

preacher and the 

children . 

In the church in December 

 
Message from 

Abasiama 

- January 3, 2020 

 

Happy new year sir 

Right now I am on 

medication. 

In addition, one of 

the orphans had an 

accident and we 

have all been 

traumatized by the 

horrible incident. 

Message from Joe-There is much for which to pray in Cameroon. 

Abasiama is very sick. You can see by his report how sick he really 

is. I do not know about the accident to little Naomi.  

It is obvious how different the lives of our Brethren in Cameroon 

are from ours.  

Please be in prayer for Naomi and Abasiama. Also, pray to God in 

thanksgiving for our blessings here.  

Happy New Year from Ellabell. 


